
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

To:   All Members of Sandy Town Council 
CBC Ward Members for Sandy   

Employees of Sandy Town Council       
  

From: The Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy 
 

Date: 

 

4th August 2021 

Subject Full Council Meeting of 9th August 2021 
 

With effect from Monday 19th July 2021 the law that had made the wearing of face masks 
compulsory in most settings was lifted. However, as a public body and employer we should 

be mindful of the large number of new daily cases, the continuing hospitalisations and sadly 
the deaths linked to Covid19. This is further highlighted by the recent correspondence 
received from the director of public health for our area, attached for your information.  

 
Following this change to the law government’s published guidance based upon medical and 

scientific advice is that, “To help reduce the spread of Covid-19, wearing a face covering 
will reduce your risk and the risk to others, where you come into contact with people you 
don’t normally meet in enclosed and crowded spaces.”   

 
The advice goes on to say that, “face coverings do more to protect those around you than 

they do for the wearer. Therefore, even if you’ve been vaccinated and don’t consider 
yourself vulnerable you should always consider those around you when deciding whether to 
wear a mask.”. 

 
The Clerk has carried out the necessary risk assessments and will set the guidance related 

to that assessment separately. However, it is quite clear that if we are to function 
effectively and safely during this present period it is going to require a great deal of support 
and mutual co-operation from everyone involved; we all need to recognise, respect and 

understand the concerns of councillors and members of our community and that we cannot 
transition immediately back to how things were pre Covid.  

 
There were 11 persons present at the meeting of the Policy, Finance & Resources meeting 

on 26th July; there could well be double that number at this meeting of the Council and 
almost as many for the Development Scrutiny meeting that proceeds it. Efforts to identify a 
suitable alternative venue for one or both of these meetings in which safe and realistic 

social distancing might be possible has proved unsuccessful. 
 

Therefore, it is our hope that all those attending the meetings on Monday 9th August 
demonstrate a Thoughtful, Considerate and Respectful attitude to one another by wearing 
an effective face covering throughout. Thank you for your support and co-operation in this 

matter. 
 

Cllr Martin Pettitt, Mayor 

Cllr Joanna Hewitt, Deputy Mayor 










